
 

 
 

Beaufort County Solid Waste and Recycling Board 
Meeting 

Thursday, December 13, 2001 
2:00 p.m., Public Works Conference Room 

 
Attendees:    
  Mr. Earl Dietz, Chairman and District 8 Representative 
  Mr. Gordon Bowers, District 7 Representative 
  Mr. Joe Pesacreta, District 9 Representative  
  Mr. Eddie Bellamy, Public Works Director 

Mr. Gary Jones, Solid Waste and Recycling Superintendent (Acting) 
Mr. Robert Sabota, Administration Manager 

 
Absentees: Mrs. Alice Howard, MCAS Liaison  
  Mr. Brad Woods, MCRD Liaison  

Mr. Leland McCormack, DHEC Liaison  
Mr. Frank Glover, District 1 Representative 
Mr. Al Mascaro, District 2 Representative 
Mr. John Present, District 3 Representative  
Mr. Gordon Burke, District 4 Representative  
Mr. Robert Washington, District 5 Representative  
Mrs. Carol Murphy, Vice – Chairman and District 6 Representative  
 

    
 
$ Mr. Dietz called the meeting to order at 2:00 PM. Minutes from the November 29, 2001 

meeting were reviewed and approved.  
 
$ Mr. Jones stated that since our last meeting occurred only 3 weeks ago the data for the 

monthly report was not yet available. The report will be issued with these minutes and 
distributed through the mail prior to the next meeting. 

 
$ Mr. Pesecreta shared with the board information on aerobic treatment for waste that has 

been approved by DHEC and is currently being used by homeowners at Bull Point. This 
information will be forwarded to Mark Roseneau as an option for our Drop Off Centers. 

 
$ There was no change in the status of Grind All since the last meeting. 
 
$ Mr. Sabota commented that all citations have been satisfied with OSHA except for the 

hot water requirements at the Drop Off Centers. An extension was requested and granted 
for a remedy by March 31, 2002. 

 



 

 
 
$ The board had a general discussion on the difficulty in sorting plastics and the 

consequential rejection by the processor. It was felt that we need to put up signs at the 
DOC’s to instruct the public on the proper recycling procedures. Additionally we need to 
better educate the public. 

 
$ The board expressed its concerned over absenteeism by a number of district 

representatives. Mr. Sabota will forward to County Council the representatives attendance 
data for 2001. 

 
$ The meeting was adjourned at 2:20 PM. The next meeting will be held at the Public 

Works Conference Room on Shanklin Road at 2:00 on January 17, 2002.  
 
 
 
Cc: Mr. John  J. Kachmar, County Administrator 
 Mr. Harold C. Boehm, Deputy Administrator of Development and Services 
 Miss Suzanne Rainey, Clerk to Council 
 


	Beaufort County Solid Waste and Recycling Board Meeting

